
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  

MATHENY TRACT WASTEWATER SYSTEM PROJECT  

FINAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT (SCH#2017011028) 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Tulare County Board of Supervisors will hold a 

Public Hearing on Tuesday, December 19, 2017, at 9:30 a.m., or as soon thereafter as it 

can be heard, in the Chambers of the Board of Supervisors, 2800 West Burrel Avenue, 

Visalia, California. 

The hearing will pertain to the Final Environmental Impact Report (Final 

EIR) for the Matheny Tract Community Wastewater System Improvements Project. 

The project consists of a new wastewater system for the Matheny Tract community. 

The proposed project includes the construction of: a new gravity wastewater collection 

system throughout the Matheny Tract; one (or more) lift stations (including new points of 

electric service); sewer laterals from each property with connection to each existing 

residence; and construction of 2,900 feet of 12-inch sewer main in Pratt Street from 

Matheny Tract to connect to the City of Tulare’s yet to be determined 27 or 42-inch 

diameter sized sewer main at Paige Avenue (Avenue 216) and Pratt Street (Avenue 96). 

Additional project-related components include in-place abandonment of existing septic 

systems and leach fields. 

The Board of Supervisors will be asked to certify and adopt the Final EIR. The 

Final EIR can be reviewed on-line at the Tulare County Resource Management Agency’s 

website at:  

http://tularecounty.ca.gov/rma/index.cfm/documents-and-forms/planning-

documents/environmental-planning/environmental-impact-reports/matheny-tract-

wastewater-system/. 

 All interested parties are invited to attend and be heard.  If you challenge the 

decision on any of the foregoing matters in court, you may be limited to raising only those 

issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written 

correspondence delivered to the Board of Supervisors of the County of Tulare at, or prior 

to, the public hearing. 

 In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act and the California Ralph 

M. Brown Act, if you need special assistance to participate in this meeting contact Tulare 

County Resource Management Agency by telephone at (559) 624-7000, 48-hours in 

advance of this meeting. 

Michael C. Spata, County Administrator/Clerk, Board of Supervisors 

=============================================================== 

TO BE PUBLISHED ONCE ONLY ON:  December 8, 2017 

 

SEND BILL AND TEAR SHEET TO: 

TUL CO RESOURCE MGMT. 

5961 SOUTH MOONEY BLVD. 

VISALIA, CA  93277-9394 

 

SEND TO: Visalia Times Delta
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